
Date: February 7th, 2022 

Your Worship and Members of Council, 

We would like to thank you for the opportunity to submit this letter for Council's consideration 

regarding the proposed rezoning of our property located at 7023 Irene Road. We would like to 

take this opportunity to respond to the correspondence received by neighbouring property 

owners and provide clarification regarding this rezoning application (RZ100723). 

This property is designated as Neighbourhood Residential Future Land Use in the City's Official 

Community Plan (OCP). The Neighbourhood designation has policy (8.3.16 & 8.3.60) that 

encourages infill and redevelopment within existing neighbourhoods, supporting housing in the 

form of single family and two-unit {duplex) homes, which is our goal for this proposed land use 

change and future development. This property is also designated as infill in the OCP, which has 

policy (8.1.1) that encourages infill and redevelopment within infill and growth priority areas. 

The intention of the proposed RS2 zone is to foster an urban lifestyle on properties larger than 

500m2
• The lots for this property are proposed to range from approximately 957m2 to 1080m2 in 

size, which well exceeds the minimum lot size of 500m2 required by the RS2 zone and is also 

similar to existing lot sizes in the area. In comparison, there are existing lots located on Irene 

Road which are approximately 908m2 to 916m2 in size. In addition, the proposed RSl and RTl 

zones both have the exact same height and yard setbacks as the surrounding RSlm zone, which 

would not have an impact on the form and character of the existing neighbourhood. 

Like the RS2 zone, the proposed RTl lot will also exceed the minimum required lot size of 325m2

for two-unit housing. Currently, there are two RTl zoned lots within the Irene Road and Tony 

Road Neighbourhoods, which meets OCP policy {8.3.60) of the Neighbourhood Residential 

designation to support two-unit housing "where the number of buildings is limited and in a 

dispersed manner". The same OCP policy indicates that two-unit housing should be designed to 

be asymmetrical, which will be achieved as we have indicated a Section 219 Covenant will be 

registered on the property to ensure this occurs. 
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